VISION

A Christ-centered school community
growing in the love and friendship

MISSION
We, in Basic Education, comunit ourselves —
to Transformative Education

of Jesus Christ in His Church as a Christ-centered school community
o "and striving for peace dedicated to the integral formation of persons
in the social and ecological order empowered to promote justice, peace,
care for creation, and solidarity.
Serve joyfully with boundless love.
School Thrust 2019-2020
February 7, 2020

Dear Parents and Guardians:

Good day! In the Circular to Parents dated January 31, 2020, the School Doctor gave an overview of
the 2019-nCoV and discussed steps to take towards preventing the spread of the virus.

Measures Put in Place by the School. The School continues to recommend that students and
employees come to school in surgical or cloth masks, wash hands with soap and water regularly, and
stay home if they have a cough, cold, or fever. Alcohol bottles with pump dispensers have been placed
in classrooms, washrooms, and other common areas, and students and employees have been instructed
to sanitize their hands regularly. Doorknobs, desks, and other surfaces are regularly disinfected.

Students and Employees Coming Back from Trips. The Department of Health (DOH) Secretary,
chairperson of the Inter-Agency Task Force for the Management of Emerging Infectious Diseases in the
Philippines (IATF-EID), mandates a fourteen (14) day quarantine for Filipinos coming from any place
in China and its Special Administrative Regions (i.e. Hongkong and Macau).

Educational Trips. The Department of Education mandates the suspension of all off-campus activities
for February 2020 (DepEd Memorandum No.015, s. 2020), thus all field trips and off-campus activities
(e.g. AKK, Work Immersion) have been suspended. The Academic team is looking into rescheduling
these field trips*. Information regarding possible rescheduling will be communicated to students and
parents when they are finalized. :

- *The Grade 1 Field Trip has been cancelled. An alternative activity will be provided (CIR released on February 6, 2020).

Please see next page.
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Disaster Risk Reduction and Management. The School has Emergency Response Teams that may be
convened when the situation (risk assessment) calls for it. We will be coordinating with LGU’s and
Barangay Health Centers on matters relating to 2019-nCoV.

Moving Forward. The School is vigilantly monitoring news regarding how the spread of the 2019-
nCoV is being addressed. We will continue to hold classes and other learning activities. Together, let

us take care of our families and communities by staying healthy and looking after those who are not.
Let us pray for the countries and communities affected and healing for those exposed to the virus.

Assumption Antipolo is committed to ensuring your daughter’s safety in school. We ask you to be our
partner as we calmly find ways to keep everyone healthy.

God bless you.

Respectfully,

1\‘/{'5. w (‘ﬂjila B. MAGTAAS

School Director




